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M  E  M  O  R  A  N  D  U  M 
 
TO: George Holman, Associate Vice Chancellor, Student Affairs, UNK 

Scott Benson, Director of Human Resources, UNK 
Ricci Fast, Director, Police & Parking Services, UNK 
Dawn Adams, Lieutenant, Police, UNK 
Alex Straatmann, Chief Compliance Officer, UNK  
Amy Lanham, Director of Campus Recreation, UNL 
Kelli King, Assistant Vice Chancellor, Student Affairs, UNL 
Steven Beck, Assistant Vice Chancellor for Human Resources, UNL 
Layton Brooks, Employee Relations, Compensation and Employment Director, UNL 
Hassan Ramzah, Assistant Vice Chancellor, Chief of Police, UNL 
Michael Maas, Accreditation/Compliance Manager, University Police, UNL 
Jennifer McConville, Associate Dean for Finance, Operations, and Student Services, NCTA 
Jeff Knapp, Director, Counseling and Psychological Services, UNMC 
Philip Covington, Associate Vice Chancellor for Student Success, UNMC 
Charlotte Evans, Associate Vice Chancellor, Chief of Police, UNMC, UNO 
Sarah Gloden Carlson, Assistant Vice Chancellor & Director for Human Resources, UNMC 
Linda Cunningham, Associate Director, Human Resources, UNMC 
Nathan Bock, Director, Counseling & Health Services, UNO 
Steve Kerrigan, Assistant Vice Chancellor for Human Resources, UNO 
Drew Nielsen, Chief Compliance Officer, UNO, UNCA 
Cathy Pettid, Associate Vice Chancellor for Student Life and Well Being, UNO 
Sheryl Gartner, Director of Human Resources, UNCA 

 
FROM: D. Ashley Robinson, Associate General Counsel 
  
DATE: July 31, 2023 
 
RE: Drug and Alcohol Abuse Prevention Update 
 
 Attached is the most recent version of the “Drug and Alcohol Abuse Prevention Update” and 
accompanying charts.   
 

In order to comply with the Drug-Free Schools and Communities Act, 20 U.S.C. § 1011i and the 
Drug-Free Schools and Campuses Regulations 34 C.F.R. § 86, the University must establish drug and 
alcohol abuse prevention programs for students and employees. Each year, students and employees must 
receive materials that contain standards of conduct, a description of the various laws that apply in the 
jurisdiction regarding alcohol and drugs, a description of the various health risks of drug and alcohol 
abuse, a description of counseling and treatment programs that are available, and a statement on the 
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sanctions the University will impose for a violation of the standards of conduct.    
 
To assist with meeting these requirements, please see the Drug and Alcohol Abuse Prevention 

Update and accompanying charts.  The materials have been revised to include the changes that have 
occurred in both state and federal statutes over the last year. 
 
 Please remember to conduct the required biennial reviews mentioned on page 12 of the Drug and 
Alcohol Abuse Prevention Update.  The biennial review must include a determination of the number of 
drug and alcohol-related violations and fatalities that occur on the institution’s campus or as part of the 
institution’s activities and the number and type of sanctions imposed by the institution as a result of drug 
and alcohol-related violations and fatalities that occur on the institution’s campus or as part of the 
institution’s activities. 

 
If you have any questions, please contact me at (402) 472-1201.   

 
Attachments: 
Drug and Alcohol Abuse Prevention Update (July 31, 2023) 


